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General  

Administration 
 

 

In this week’s meeting of the 

GA the Superior General 

presented his report on his 

recent visitation of the Irish 

Region of the Province of 

Europe; Fr Larry Duffy 

presented his plans for his 

visitation of Oceania and 

New Zealand from mid-

January to mid-March; and 

further  consideration was 

given to the proposed 

Endowment Fund for 

International Formation. 

 

Fr Larry Duffy leaves on 

Sunday for his visitation of 

Oceania and New Zealand. 

 

Fr Lote Raiwalui will be back 

in Rome next week after his 

holidays.  

Confreres on their way to La Neylière 

Marists from over the world are on 

their way to La Neylière where on 16 

January the Colinian Renewal starts. 

Eleven Marists from Africa, Asia, 

Europe, Mexico, Oceania  and USA, 

will participate in the six months 

renewal program guided by a three 

member team composed of Frs Bernd 

Kordes, Bernard Boisseau and Ad 

Blommerde (all from Europe). The 

group will be hosted in the Futuna 

building, while the ongoing restructuring in the main building is advancing.   

Ordination in Futuna 
On Saturday 20 December Fr Kosema Massei was ordained to the 

priesthood by Bishop Ghislain de Rasilly. Kosema made his first 

profession in the Society in  2009 and did his Marist formation in 

Marist College Suva.  

Deceased Confreres 
We pray for  

Fr Cornelius Giris, aged 40, from the province of Oceania (Bougainville), who  died on 

3 December,   

Fr Rafaele Qalovi, aged 57, from the province of Oceania (Fiji), who died on 5 

December, and for  

Fr Mariano Rizzuto, aged 83, from the province of the USA, who died on 18 

December.  

May they rest in peace. 

Filippino Marists Frs Chris Ganzon and Kevin 

Medilo with Fr François Drouilly in Paris. 

The Start of a Third Term as Secretary General 
The members of the General Administration and the staff wish Fr 

Anthony Corcoran (Australia) well as he starts his third consecutive 

term as Secretary General on 1 January. Besides being the Secretary 

General  Fr Tony is also Procurator General to the Holy See and 

Superior of the General House.  


